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The AFA wishes to update all members as to progress re implementation of the ulna measuring system.

 The revised Rules for measuring have now been finalised and incorporated into the published Rules available on the AFA Web site.

Several alternative proto types of the Ulna Measuring devise have been tested and a decision has been made to select a device made from hard plastic using a computer controlled 3 D Printer. The use of the computer controlled 3 D printed device ensures that all devices manufactured will be identical in design specification. An initial supply of 6 measuring devices have been ordered, so that one device can be sent to each State early in 2019. Subject to satisfactory performance it is planned to order sufficient devices to allow all Judges to hold an official measuring device. The AFA will also accept orders from Clubs who wish to purchase a Club measure for unofficial measures.

Given that official measuring devices are unlikely to be available in States until the second half of January it has been decided that the implementation date for the new measuring system will be effective from race meetings with entry closing dates after 31st January. This will allow some time for members to access the measuring devise if they wish to have a dog measured. The AFA will in due course notify members of where and when a measuring device will be available in their state for access. In some cases measuring may be possible at competitions held prior to the implementation date or at designated measuring days in some states. Members remain free to determine and nominate the jump height for their dogs based on the published AFA Rules for measuring.

The AFA have also made a decision to not issue Official Height Cards until after a decision is made that the Official measuring devises have been fully quality tested. The decision to issue height cards will be considered at the April 2019 Committee Meeting. Measures taken before this date will be recognised for race meeting purposes only. The new Rules for Official measures only require one measure in order to qualify for a height card so its important to ensure that there is confidence in the accuracy of the measuring devices.




 


